
Minutes of the Malpas Surgery Patient Participation Group
held at the Jubilee Hall on 31st August 2023 at 15:15
1. Welcome and Apologies








Attending:

Roy Kerry 

(RK) 

PPG

Wendy Windsor 
(WW)

PPG

Rhiannon Wilson
(RW)

PPG

Dr Mark Edney 
(ME)

Surgery

Mr Edward Rigby 
(ER)

Surgery
Apologies: 

Wieger Koornstra


PPG
Sarah-Jane Dickinson

PPG
Welcome:

Kate Reeves

Thanks:

To John Webb, who has left the PPG after many years of service.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting







The minutes of the previous meeting we confirmed as a true and accurate record.
3. Matter arising from the previous meeting





There are no formal matters arising from the last meeting. 

However, WW re-raised the question about triage, and the potential overuse of triage at the reception level. ER explained that this had been feedback to reception and WW confirmed she had not had further comments made to her about this since the last meeting.
This opened conversation about reception “questioning” and “probing” when answering the phone to patients. There is concern from PPG members that patients do not understand the word or concept of triage.

ME explained that the reception team had been asking questions of patients for many years, but that they should not comment on the treatment or clinical matters of a patient’s problem. ME confirmed that we do not use the word triage in practice, or publicly, in relation to the reception team.
RW asked if population growth in the area had led to stricter triaging. ME explained that this is not the case. 

ER explained that there are more options available to receptionists for signposting patients to services, but the criteria are stricter. Therefore, there are more questions to ask.

KR asked if information could be made more widely available, explaining why questioning is required from receptionist and that they are trained to do this.

PPG members commented that for a lot of older people, this is very different from many years ago, and is difficult to understand, or perhaps feel comfortable with.
One PPG member gave a personal example of where they felt “over-triaged”, to help illustrate the concerns being raised.
Action – ER/ME agreed to more patient communications.
4. Premises Development








ER provided an update on the progress of the premises works at the Surgery. A summary is given below:
Phase 1
The premises work is progressing well. The extension should be completed on time, by mid-October. The main difficulty at the moment is the connection of the surface water to the highways’ drains – conversations continue.

Phase 2

On the 11th September, we are commencing Phase 2 works. Phase 2 involves significant internal works to the existing building to bring it up to modern healthcare standards. Works include: 

· New hard floors throughout all patient areas, including corridors.

· Infection control specific sanitary ware

· Redecoration

· Improved soundproofing e.g. doors

· Better fire and security.

The challenge for the Practice during Phase 2 work is that the building must be operational and open during our normal working hours.

As such, the work is being split across 4 zones as per the building plan shared. The order of work is Green, Orange, Purple, Red.
Patient communications about Phase 2 will be published next week.

Phase 3
Planning permission has been obtained to amend the original Phase 3 plans.  This will see a new entrance to the Surgery with a Dispensary collection/waiting area, and a new office to the rear of the building. Phase 3 is awaiting financial sign-off.
5. Patient Access Plans









The focus of this year’s GP Contract, and the PCN funding streams is Access. The Practice has had to work with our PCN colleagues to design, and now deliver an access plan. 

The baseline data for this plan, as requested by NHS Cheshire & Merseyside is taken from the GP Experience Survey and Friends & Family Test scores.

The key points that Malpas have agreed to work on this year are:

· The use of PATCHS, our new online consultation tool, which had a soft launch on Tuesday this week.


· A new Surgery website, to improve accessibility and information finding.


· A capacity & demand review, including an audit of high-intensity users.

· Care Navigation training for all reception staff, which is being provided by NHS England and NHS Cheshire & Merseyside. 
· Installation of a new cloud-based telephony service. (Explain that this is forced upon us).
ER explained that in particular, the Care Navigation training will provide greater clarity to the questions that should be asked by reception, to help patients access the care they need. Communications about this approach can be produced once the training is done.


RW shared an experience from the local authority where similar training was offered with much success.
6. GP Experience Survey & CQC Feedback







The GP Experience Survey was published in July, and we are delighted with the feedback once again which places us above National and Local averages.

Malpas Surgery is the number one rated Surgery in the whole of Cheshire for the 2nd time in the last 3 years.

Refer to slide handout.

CQC Monitoring

The CQC conducted their monitoring call with the Practice at the start of the month. They were very complimentary about the practice. Although they do not produce any public statements as a result of monitoring activity (which differs from the regulatory visits) here are a few of their comments:


“We discussed feedback received by the CQC from registered patients which was entirely positive about how easy it was to access care and treatment at the surgery.”

“Feedback received by the CQC and from the national survey was highly positively about feeling listened to and being treated with respect.”

“You were able to demonstrate how people were supported to live healthier lives. You had effective systems for inviting eligible patients for immunisations and cancer screening and following up non-responders, resulting in positive uptake rates.”

“Governance structures in place to manage risks were clearly articulated and you were forward thinking in reviewing services in line with local system working.”
7. PPG Matters 











7.1. Prescription collections at Malpas Surgery
Agenda item added by Wendy Windsor.
WW explained that on four occasions, following a GP home visit, patients found that their prescription was not available and/or waiting at the Well Pharmacy. 


ME explained that there are a variety of things that could had led to this, both human error (Surgery or Community Pharmacy) or technical error. 

ME asked for the details of the cases where possible, to look at the audit trails to see what happened in these cases. 
7.2.  Age Friendly Cheshire West Partnership 

Agenda item added by Rhiannon Wilson.
Age Friendly Cheshire West Partnership have completed a thorough review of the Live Well website and have made recommendations to CWAC about how the website can be developed to make information more accessible and relevant to older people.

Another concern for the group is the actual and proposed closure of rail ticket offices, which are seen as a vital resource for old people. Planned closures include Northwich, Hartford and Winsford are closing.
Age Friendly Cheshire West have a new logo for use in their online and offline communications. 
The group have regular meetings and feed into the CWAC Health & Wellbeing committed, which is a closed meeting of the Council.
8. AOB











Questions from Kate Reeves:


· What do we want from a PPG?
· Can the group become involved in things such as Health Promotion / providing patient perspectives / working towards commonality across PCN PPGs?
· Wider staff used to attend. Is this still an option?
· Would we want the PPG to be at flu clinics etc?
· Timing of the PPG? Where will it be?
· Can we trial a newsletter in the Parish News, which KR would be happy to support.
ME acknowledged the challenges of building the PPG and its potential impact whilst such a small body. ME re-affirmed the Surgery’s commitment to the PPG and the growth and development.

ER explained that the meeting room in the new Surgery building will be the obvious location for meetings and that the timing can be looked at.

ER agreed to liaise with KR about patient communications.

Meeting closed: 17:00

Next meeting TBC in November 2023.
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